
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

 

SUPREME COURT COMMITTEE ON ATTORNEY ADVERTISING 

 

PUBLIC HEARING (MAY 15) TO CONSIDER  

REVISIONS TO RPC 7.5 ON LAW FIRM NAMES  

 

 

The New Jersey Supreme Court, in In re Decision on CAA 47-2007, by Order dated 

February 26, 2009, remanded the matter to the Committee on Attorney Advertising “to consider 

and make recommendations on any additional information, or change in format, that this Court 

should allow in respect of law firm names, including specifically any additional or changed 

language that the Committee recommends for insertion into the present RPC 7.5.”  The Court 

directed the Committee to “consider and recommend what additional information or descriptive 

material, if any, the Court should allow without placing the public at risk of being deceived or 

otherwise disserved should the services of the attorney members of that practice be sought out;” 

and further directed the Committee to “consider whether special rules should be established for 

attorney practices that include the performance of activities that may be performed by non-

attorneys.”  The Court’s order is appended to this notice.  

 

Accordingly, the Committee will hold a public hearing on Friday, May 15, 2009, at 

11:00 a.m., at the Borgata Hotel Casino and Spa in Atlantic City (during the New Jersey State 

Bar Association Annual Meeting and Convention).  Anyone who wishes to speak at the May 15 

hearing should notify the Secretary to the Committee on Attorney Advertising in writing by 

Monday, May 11, 2009 at the address set forth below.  The request must specify whether the 

speaker will be representing an organization.  Please note that there may be a time limit on each 

speaker’s presentation.  The address is: 

Committee on Attorney Advertising Secretary 

Hughes Justice Complex 

P.O. Box 037 

Trenton, NJ 08625-0037 

 

Requests to speak at the hearing may also be made by e-mail to the following address: 

Carol.Johnston@judiciary.state.nj.us. 

 This will be the only public hearing held by the Committee on Attorney Advertising 

regarding this matter. 
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The Committee will also accept written comments regarding this matter.  Any written 

comments should be sent by June 15, 2009 to the Committee on Attorney Advertising, 

Attention: Committee Secretary, Hughes Justice Complex, P.O. Box 037, Trenton, New Jersey, 

08625-0037.  Comments may also be submitted via Internet e-mail to the following address: 

Comments.Mailbox@judiciary.state.nj.us.   

  

 The Committee will not consider comments submitted anonymously.  Thus, those 

submitting comments by mail should include their name and address and those submitting 

comments by e-mail should include their name and e-mail address.  Comments submitted in 

response to this Notice will be maintained in confidence only if the author specifically requests 

confidentiality.  In the absence of such a request, the author’s identity and his or her comments 

may be subject to public disclosure after the Court has acted on the Committee’s 

recommendation. 

                

     Cynthia A. Cappell, Esq., Chair 

                Supreme Court Committee on Attorney Advertising 

 

Dated:  April 23, 2009 












